
 

 

EL DORADO COUNTY ELECTIONS 
LANGUAGE ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE AGENDA 

 
PLACE: El Dorado County Elections 
    3883 Ponderosa Rd Shingle Springs Ca 95682 
 
DATE: January 15, 11:30AM 
 

Present: Karen Garner, Kim Smith, Rena Russell, Linda Webster, and Cynthia 
Morrison, no outside attendees 

 
1. November Election had a low number of voters using Spanish ballots, Chinese 

facsimile ballots were available. As always, the language line was available and 
was used on at least two days. Many of our student Vote Center workers speak 2 
or more languages. 

            
 

2.  Outreach- We had a Pop-up Vote Center Oct 28 10-300pm at the  
 Red Hawk Wellness Center ,5168 Honpie Rd Placerville Ca  
Low attendance mainly due to lack of advertising. In future more advertising 
and outreach. New outreach ideas include a LAAC meeting in Tahoe at the 
American Hispanic Associated Services or other Hispanic Community Service 
groups in the Tahoe Basin area of El Dorado County 

 
3. Vote Center Locations- ADA surveys are conducted every 5 years and on every 

new Vote Center location or drop box. 
                 No funding available for mobile vote centers 
 
 

4. Recruiting New Members-Contacted hearing-impaired representative to help. Add 
ZOOM meeting for more accessible attendance  

 
5. Open discussion- ADA compliance may have new languages to add, report comes 

out in January of even years. 
 
 
 

Next meeting  
April 9, 2025, 230pm at the Elections office at 3883 Ponderosa Rd Shingle 
Springs or by Zoom. 
 
Meeting adjourned 11:55am 

 

COUNTY OF EL DORADO 
                                                      REGISTRAR OF VOTERS  
                                                                              Bill O'Neill 

     

 

2850 Fairlane Court 
PO Box 678001 

Placerville CA  95667 

www.edcgov.us/elections/ 
Phone: 530.621.7480 Fax: 530.626.5514 

Linda Webster - Assistant Registrar of Voters 

 


